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GEMS WESTMINSTER SCHOOL, SHARJAH 
Newsletter  Issue #38 

 23rd June, 2022 

Message from 

the  

Principal/

CEO  

Ms. Valerie 

Thompson 

 
Wishing you a 
wonderful sum-
mer Break, dear 
WSS families! 

 
Dear WSS Parents, 
 
New Academic Year Starting Information 
We will be sending home the first Newsletter of the 
new academic year in the week of 22nd-25th August.  
Do please check it for important information. We  
Recommend that you clear fees online by latest Wed. 
24th Aug so we can allocate a class ready for Monday 
29th, & collect books early (Booksale details will be 
shared shortly) to avoid the inevitable crowds & frus-
trating queues.  School will be very, very hectic from 
Monday 22/8/22.  It takes time to allocate classes, so if 
you clear fees on Monday 29/8/22 itself, your child 
may face some delay in reaching class. Thank you. 

We are pleased to introduce Mr. Shujahat (Suj.) Mu-
nir, who will be taking on the Vice Principal role wef. 
15/8/22, on the departure of Mr. Andrew Wilson.  
Mr. Suj is from Scotland, UK, with recent inspec-
torate experience with the Abu Dhabi MOE, ADEK. 
Here, he shares his thoughts about his new role: 

Our Vision; ‘Excellence Through Teamwork; Success For All’ 

 

 

Date  Details 

Mon. 13th 
June to  
Thurs. 23rd 
June 

• Exam day timings from Monday 13/6/22 will be 
7:30am-12:15pm 

• Last exam day Thurs. 23/6/22. Dress-up day! 

• T3 Reports published on Thurs. 7th July, as per 
SPEA instructions. 

Thurs. 30th 
June 2022 

• Last official day of the academic year for students 
(no attendance marking this week. Attendance 
optional) 

Mon. 4th 
July to 
Thurs. 18th 
Aug. 

• The Cashier & Registration Offices are open on 
working days throughout the Summer Break & 
Sunday 28th Aug.  Timings will be 8am-2pm 

Mon. 29th 
August 

• First day of new Academic Year  2022-2023. T1 
Fees need to be cleared in full before any stu-
dent joins.  Please budget accordingly as there 
are no T1 Payment Plans. 

• If your child has received 2 Warning Letters,  
parent needs to sign a Conditional Admission 
Letter before any class is assigned for the child 
to rejoin school for the new academic year. 

• As per updated Authority Circular #25 received 
on 30/5/22, students must join within the first 
week of the new academic year, or lose their 
booked seat to the Waiting List, unless you pay 
full T1 fees to hold your child’s seat. 

• There is no fee rise again this year, however, 
moving forwards, please see p3 for the updated, 
approved Seat Reservation/Re-enrollment fees. 



2 

 



3 

 

Whole School News; The Digital  Decode; Top Tips for Parents! 
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Whole School News; The Digital  Decode; Top Tips for Parents! 
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Whole School News; Scholarship Programme for Boys, for 2022-2023! 
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Whole School News; Scholarship Programme for Boys, for 2022-2023! 

Safety; Student Access to the Carpark 
 
It is not safe for our children to access the carpark area without adult su-
pervision. For our children’s safety, please collect your Own Transport 
Primary-Secondary children from West or East Forecourts at home time. 
The internal access gates directly to and from the carpark will be closed 
at Primary-Secondary home time. Please use main gate #1 to access 
school to collect your children.  Please do not ask your children to come 
alone to the carpark or to exit school alone. Do please collect them from 
the Forecourt for their safety. Thank you. 
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Whole School News; Planning Your Budget for 2022-2023! 
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Whole School News; Planning Your Budget for 2022-2023! 
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Whole School News 

School Booksale for August 2022 
 
• Exact Booksale arrangements will 

be confirmed later 
• We plan to start our Booksale 

from Monday 15th August, but 
will confirm closer to the date. 

• There will be two options for book 
purchase. The most convenient to 
avoid a long queues is online 
through your school account. Par-
ents may also visit the book sale in 
the Auditorium between 15th & 
31st August.  

• The school Auditorium will be 
available for the Booksale from 
Monday 15th to Wednesday 31st 
August only. After this time, books 
should be purchased through the 
online system or from the school 
bookstore. 

Return to School Protocols, August 
29/8/22 
 
SPEA have not yet released instruc-
tions about COVID protocols for our 
return to school from 29/8/22. How-
ever, parents please be ready in case 
age 12+ students may be required to 
return only with a negative PCR Re-
port. 
 

Parents may also be required to show 
a Green Al Hosn Pass at the gate to 
enter school. 
 

These details will be confirmed with 
parents once published by SPEA. 
Thank you. 
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Whole School News; Summer Workshops from SPEA! 
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Whole School News 

Find our updated Parent Hand-

book through this QR code.  

Check-out school policies & pro-

cedures to be familiar & com-

fortable with our system. 

Happy Birthday! 

Many thanks to the Parents & students who shared kind, encouraging  mes-
sages & sweet gifts to appreciate their Teachers. Strong Teamwork has facili-
tated our children’s success and learning throughout the year—so thank you 
dear parents for all your support! 
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Whole School News 
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WSS Superstar Champions! 
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WSS Superstar Recycling & Environment Champions! 

Malik Ahmad (Y3S1) showed great engagement in an English lesson and exemplary behavior for 

learning. He was able to explain key concepts and supported class discussions for greater under-

standing. Great tribute to Ms. Neema Manohar his class teacher! 
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This is Lara (Y2S1), who won medals for a Hamdan Sports Complex swimming 
competition on 5/6/22. Congratulations Lara for you hard work & perseverance! 

WSS Superstar Champions! 

Classcraft (ME) encourages students to appreciate & support each other as 
part of their character development. 
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WSS Environmental, Superstar Recycling Champions! 
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WSS Environmental, Superstar Recycling Champions! 
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Junior Section News; Happy Fathers’ Day, 19/6/22! 

With Ms. Nikhat 

Many thanks to Aadam Naji (Deputy Head of JS, Y2D1), 
for his cute ‘Thank You’ video.  
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Junior Section News! 
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Junior Section News! 

Class Party Day on 23/6/22 
with Y2D1 & Ms. Tahira 
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Primary Section News; Y6 Transition Event, 20/6/22! 
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Primary Section News; Y6 Transition Event, 20/6/22! 

Amazing project by Nabia; linking values in the 
Quran to everyday life 

With Ms. Anju  

Party Day with Y3D2 & Ms. Lissy 
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Secondary Section News; Y13 Graduation, 22/6/22! 
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Secondary Section News; Classcraft! 

With Ms. Susan 
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Secondary Section News; Classcraft! 

With Ms. Susan 


